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PACIFIC GAS and ELECTRIC ) ORDER TO AMEND THE E 
COMPANY (PG&E) ) COMMISSION DECISION TO ALLOW 

) USE OF ANHYDROUS AMMONIA AS 
) THEREFRIGERANT IN THE INLET AIR 
) CHILLER 

On November 8,2007, Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) filed a petition with the 
California Energy Commission requesting to amend the Energy Commission Certification to 
change to anhydrous ammonia as the refrigerant in the inlet air chiller'for the Gateway 
Generating Station Project. The 530-megawatt project was certified by the Energy Commission 
on May 30,2001, and construction is approximately 33 percent complete. The facility is located 
east of the city of Antioch, in Contra Costa County. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Energy Commission staff reviewed the petition and has determined that it complies with the 
requirements of Title 20, Section 1769(a) of the California Code of Regulations. Staff 
recommends approval of the PG&E petition to amend the Energy Commission certificate to 
allow use of anhydrous ammonia as the refrigerant in the inlet air chiller for the Gateway 
Generating Station. 

COMMISSION FINDINGS 
As mandated by Title 20, section 1769(a)(3) of the California Code of Regulations, the Energy 
Commission may only approve project modifications if specific findings are met. Following 
staff's review of the proposed amendment, Energy Commission staff recommends approval 
based on the following findings: 

A. 	 There will be no new or additional unmitigated significant environmental impacts 
associated with the proposed changes. 

B. 	 Adherence to the proposed revisions to Conditions of Certification HAZ-1, HAZ4, and 
HAZ-6 will ensure the facility's compliance with all applicable LORS. 

C. 	 The facility design changes will be beneficial to the project owner by raising some 
efficiencies. 

D. 	 There has been a substantial change in circumstances since the Energy Commission 
certification and the change is based on information that was not available to the parties 
prior to Energy Commission Certification justifying the changes to the inlet air chiller. 
PG&E replaced Mirant as the project owner and restarted construction. The design and 
build phase of construction identified the need for improvement. 








